
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB912 H1 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Shin 

 

3.  Committee: Public Safety 

 

4. Title: Local correctional facilities; fees; report. 

 

5. Summary:  Current law provides for the establishment of stores in regional jails, regional 

jail farms, and local correctional facilities. Net profits from the operation of such stores must 

be used within the facilities for educational, recreational or other programs that benefit 

inmates. The substitute bill provides that net profits may be used for medical purposes 

including behavioral health, substance abuse, and rehabilitative services for the benefit of 

inmates and provides that profits may be expended to pay for the training, salaries, and 

benefits of employees or contractors whose primary job is to provide such programs and 

services to the inmates. The bill also provides that net profits from the operation of 

telephonic communication systems must be used for the same purposes. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  According to the Board of Local and Regional Jails, this bill is not 

expected to have a fiscal impact on agency operations. The bill is not expected to have a 

fiscal impact on the Department of Corrections. The impact this bill may have on local and 

regional jails and jail farms is not known at this time. If additional information becomes 

available from the Compensation Board this statement will be revised.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Local and regional jails 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


